

Bundanoon Community Association (BCA)

PO Box 12 Bundanoon NSW 2578

August 15th, 2017

Ms Anne Prendergast General Manager Wingecarribee Shire Council P.O. Box 141 Moss Vale NSW 2577

Dear Ms Prendergast,

Proposal to Council for upgrade Bundanoon Community Swimming Pool.

In March, 2017 the Bundanoon Community Association wrote to you about a proposal to upgrade the Bundanoon Community Swimming Pool by erecting a moveable covering to allow patrons to use the facility in all weather conditions.

We have been informed by Council that all pools in the Shire are currently under review and that a meeting within Council is imminent. We have prepared a short proposal which is attached for your consideration.

We request that you place the documentation before the relevant parties considering the outcome of swimming pools within the Shire. We also urge you to support the BCA in its efforts to secure funding from government and institutions by way of community grants, thereby relieving Council of the financial burden of commitment.

We look forward to your earliest response to the outcome of the deliberations of Council over the future of swimming pools, and particularly to the submission which is enclosed.

Geoff Duncan President BCA Henk Janssen, Convenor Bundanoon Community Pool Sub-Committee.

Cc Ken Halstead, Mayor Wingecarribee Shire Council Ian Scandrett, Deputy Mayor Wingecarribee Shire Council Mark Pepping, GM Wingecarribee Shire Council